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20 June 2017

Dear Chair,
| acknowledge your request that | consider temporarily asking the Vice Principal to take the role of
designated teacher for a period. | note that you asked me to do this despite previously agreeing
that I had followed procedures. | was asked on Friday 16% to consider this in order to make your
work with a parent easier.

I have been advised by you to step aside from the role of deputy designed teacher this afternoon
Monday 19* June following another contact between yourself and the parent. It is with very heavy
heart that | comply with your request. However, | would urge you to understand my reluctance. A
member of SLT has agreed to take on the role but has, of yet, not received the training necessary to
indemnify the school.

I have completed the process today of amending the information to parents and identifying to pupils
who will be available to speak to. If there are further changes requested, it may take a full working
day to complete all the requested rearrangements and communications. | consider this to be
without prejudice and continue to assure you that in this matter and over a period of 19 years | have
acted to protect the children in this school in a robust and caring way. | am also distressed by the
way in which this matter is being handled.

Yours Sincerely

™ 2o b
Mary McCallion
Principal
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Principal: Ms Mary McCallion M.Sc., B.Ed., Dip. I.P.M.
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Dear Parents,

Welcome to the new school year. Thank you for sending your children to St Brigid’s Primary/Nursery school.

We the staff, will continue to work in close partnership with you to provide the best education for your children.  We encourage you to support your child’s learning by ensuring that they complete their homework each evening Monday - Thursday. This is given to reinforce learning.  Formal homework will begin on Monday 13th September.
We will continue to use Mathletics in the new school year 2021-22 to enhance the development of Mathematics.  It runs in all year groups (1-7) and children compete against each other to complete enjoyable Mathematics activities, which supports their learning.  
If your child is absent from school please fill in the note/label which you will find in the homework diary and send to the class teacher, so that we are aware of their absence.  We need this information as we are required to enter the reason for absence on the attendance sheets each week for the Department of Education.  If your child’s absence is Covid related, please telephone the school office.
ARRIVAL AND COLLECTION
Children should arrive at 8.55 am.  Children will enter and exit the school through designated entrances to limit numbers and ensure social distancing. 

· Years 2, 3 and 7, and the children in the ASD and LSC Units will enter the School via the Carpark gate, where there will be a pedestrian corridor to keep them safe (Entrance A).   No cars will be allowed into the carpark while this is being used by pupils to enter the school.

· Years 1, 4 and Nursery will enter via the Pedestrian gate (Entrance B).

· Years 5 and 6 will enter via the side gate at the door from the Senior Canteen (Entrance C).  Some of these classes have been using this door to enter and exit the School in the previous school year.

These entrances will be clearly marked with signs, Entrance A, B, and C.

Parents will be asked to leave their children to their designated entrance where staff will be on duty to ensure the children enter the school safely. Parents will not be able to enter the school building and should leave the school grounds promptly.

ECO/OUTDOOR CLASSROOM
This room will be used to provide shelter for parents and pupils during poor weather. 

PLEASE SEE ATTACHED LIST OF HOLIDAYS FOR SEPTEMBER 2021 – JUNE 2022 
(This is also available on the school website)
SCHOOL UNIFORM

We intend to continue to highlight the wearing of our full school uniform.  It has served us well and is recognised by everyone as our special trademark. Please support us by ensuring your child wears their full uniform including plain black shoes, every day.  Please ensure that the shoes you buy are plain black shoes without colour or stripes, they can be any brand of plain black shoes you choose to purchase.  Ties can be bought from the school office for £4.00.
SCHOOL CODE OF CONDUCT

You will find a copy of the School Code of Conduct on the back page newsletter. I ask that you support us, by talking it through with your child and explaining the importance of this to ensure the school is a safe and happy place for all pupils. 

There are a number of issues which I would like to bring to your attention to ensure the smooth running of the school and most importantly to ensure that your children are safe.

· In order to keep all of the children safe during the school day, the doors will close at 9.00am and open for the home times: Nursery - 1.30pm, Yr1-Yr3 - 2.20pm, Yr4-7 - 3.00pm.  All messages are to be left at reception in the box provided and labelled with your child’s name and class teacher’s name. 

· In order to ensure the effective running of the school office, I ask parents to make arrangements with their child, i.e. collection from school, or other family matters in the morning, before they set out to school.  It is not possible to provide a one to one message service for large numbers of pupils each afternoon.
· In order that we are able to contact you at all times during the school day, it is essential that we have your mobile and work telephone numbers.  It is important that we also have a name and emergency telephone number of someone whom we can contact if a parent is not available and their child is sick or distressed.  Please note that it is essential that you inform the school of any changes in your mobile or other telephone numbers. 
CHILD PROTECTION AND SAFE GUARDING
The Child Protection and Safeguarding Policy has been updated by the EA CPSSS Team in line with the Department of Education guidelines.  This was adopted by the Board of Governors in October 2017 and is reviewed annually.  All staff have received training by Ms P Houston CPSSS, Omagh.  The Safeguarding Child Protection Team are named in order.
Chairperson of Board of Governors: Mrs Martina Morrison
Designated Safeguarding, Child Protection Governor: Mr Tomas Doherty

Chair of Safeguarding, Child Protection Team: Ms Mary McCallion
Designated Teacher for Safeguarding, Child Protection: Mr Paul O’Doherty

Deputy Designated Teacher for Safeguarding, Child Protection: Miss Orla McNamara

Designated Teacher for Safeguarding, Child Protection - Nursery: Mrs Catriona Quigley 

Designated Teacher for Safeguarding, Child Protection – ASD/LSC: Mr Mark Doherty

Dietary Arrangements

· Milk money must be paid in advance for each four-week period. It is 20p per day multiplied by the number of school days in the month.  Milk money for September is £3.00 per child and must be paid by Tuesday 7th September 2021.
· School dinners cost £2.60 each day for children in Year 1 - Year 7 and £2.50 each day for children in the Nursery Class.  This money is payable on a daily/weekly basis.  Parents can send packed lunches, if they wish, with their child, including nursery.
The Healthy Tuck Shop. Mrs Monica O ‘Doherty will continue to run the Tuck Shop selling fruit, juices, yogurt, and bottled water.  We would strongly encourage you to send healthy options if you are not availing of this service.           
Fruit Tuck Shop Prices:
Fruit Portion 

20p



Water           

20p 

Pure Juice  

30p
At St Brigid’s we encourage positive behaviour and strive to promote a caring, safe, secure and calm learning environment. In order to ensure this happens, we have developed our Positive Behaviour Policy and our School Code of Conduct. We would encourage you to support us by talking the school rules through with your child/ren at the beginning of each school year.

     
St Brigid’s School Code of Conduct
· We will work hard and try our best.

· We listen to others when they speak.

· We will be honest and tell the truth.

· We will not hurt others.

· We will wear our full school uniform with pride.

· We will respect school property and that of others
It is a pleasure to have your children in our school where we will strive to nurture them and provide a broad, balanced education in a safe environment.  If you have any queries or concerns do not hesitate to contact me. I will be happy to advise and support you.

I hope that we have a safe, happy and successful school year in 2021/2022 working in partnership with you and your family.
Yours sincerely
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Mary McCallion

Principal

St Brigid’s Primary, Nursery School and Support Classes

School Year Dates 2021/2022

	TERM 1
	
	

	Baker Day (No Pupils)
	Staff only - No pupils
	Wednesday 25 August

	Baker Day (No Pupils)
	Staff only - No pupils
	Thursday 26 August

	Baker Day (No Pupils)
	Staff only - No pupils
	Friday 27 August

	Bank Holiday
	
	Monday 30 August

	Baker Day (No Pupils)
	Staff only - No pupils
	Tuesday 31 August

	
	Pupils Begin
	Wednesday 1 September

	Mid-Term


	
	

	Staff Development Day (SDD)
	Staff only - No pupils
	Wednesday 27 October

	School Holiday
	School Closed


	Thursday 28 October

Friday 29 October

	Optional Closures (Holiday)
	School Closed


	Monday 1 November

Tuesday 2 November

	End of Term for pupils 
	 Pupils Finish
	Tuesday 21 December



	Staff Development Day (SDD)
	Staff only - No pupils
	Wednesday 22 December

	School Holiday
	School Closed
	Thursday 23 Dec – Mon 3 January



	Optional Closure (Holiday)
	School Closed
	Tuesday 4 January

Wednesday 5 January

	TERM 2
	

	

	
	Pupils Begin
	Thursday 6 January

	Mid-Term


	
	

	School Holiday
	School Closed
	Thursday 17 February

Friday 18 February

	 Staff Development Day (SDD)
	Staff only - No pupils
	Monday 21 February

	 St Patrick’ Day Holiday
	School Closed
	Thursday 17 March

	Optional Closure (Holiday)
	School Closed
	Friday 18 March

	End of Term for pupils
	Pupils Finish


	Tuesday 12 April

	Staff Development Day (SDD)
	Staff only - No pupils
	Wednesday 13 April

	Baker Day (No Pupils)
	Staff only - No pupils
	Thursday 14 April

	Easter Holidays
	School Closed


	Friday 15 April

Monday 18 April

Tuesday 19 April

Wednesday 20 April

Thursday 21 April

Friday 22 April

	TERM 3
	
	

	
	Pupils Begin
	Monday  25 April

	Bank Holiday 
	School Closed
	Monday 2 May

	Bank Holiday 
	School Closed
	Thursday 2 June

	Bank Holiday
	School Closed
	Friday 3 June

	Staff Development Day (SDD)
	Staff only - No pupils
	Friday 17 June

	End of Term
	Pupils Finish


	Thursday 30 June


	
	Pupil Days
	Staff Days
	Total Days

	TERM 1
	75
	6
	81

	TERM 2
	64
	3
	67

	TERM 3
	45
	1
	46

	TOTAL
	184
	10
	194
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